

## Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula Council Meeting Highlights May 27, 2024

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on May 27, 2024:

- Council approved the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting held on May 13, 2024, following the amendment of Resolution #14-11-2024 to remove the address of the property.
- Council approved the minutes of the Special Council Meeting Re: Human Resources Matter held on May 22, 2024.
- Council received a delegation from Dave Wardrop regarding a request to close a portion of Crane Lake Road.
  - Council advised that legal advice from the municipal attorney must be obtained surrounding the request.
  - Council advised that staff would conduct a thorough investigation of the road.
- Council received a delegation from Ian Kelland and Loretta Plomley regarding concerns over a Short-term Accommodation.
  - Council advised that a report from staff will be included on an upcoming Council agenda regarding the property.
- Council approved the quotation from Oneida New Holland for the purchase and supply of one new Clean Sands Model HD65 Sand Cleaner in the amount of \$31,000.00 + HST.
- Council received a report from the Fire Chief regarding an Emergency Management Exercise Update.
- Council approved the 2024 Northern Bruce Peninsula Fire & Emergency Services Operating Guidelines, Operating Procedures and Policies.
- Council received a report from the Fire Chief regarding a Fire Service Review Update.
- Council supported the passage of a By-law to amend By-law 2023-10 Being a By-law to Regulate Paid Parking and Control Traffic and, the Parking, Stopping, or Standing of Vehicles, and the use of Municipal Parking Lots.

- Council received a report from the Deputy Clerk surrounding Short-term Accommodations By-law Amendments.
  - It was noted that the By-law approving the expansion of the Licensing Program to RU1, RU2 and C1-a Zones will be approved at the June 10, 2024, Council Meeting.
- Council received a report from the Treasurer regarding proposed amendments to By-law 2021-83, Transient Municipal Accommodation Tax.
- Council received a report from the Clerk regarding a Grey Bruce Detachment Joint Board Status Update.
- Council received a report from the Clerk regarding a request to rezone the property at 2 Front Street.
  - Council directed staff to submit the Municipality's comments to the County of Bruce Planning and Economic Development Department.
- Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer surrounding the appointment of a Deputy Clerk.
- Council approved the revised job description for a Committee and Planning Coordinator.
- Council approved the minutes of the Chi Cheemaun Festival Committee's May 15, 2024, Meeting.
- Mayor McIver inquired surrounding the waiving of parking fees for the upcoming pickleball tournament and an event held by the Legion at the Lion's Head Rotary Hall.
  - The CAO advised that she would contact the event organizers.
- Councillor Golden inquired surrounding the status of the Electric Vehicle Chargers at the Tobermory Community Centre.
  - It was noted that ChargeQuest is waiting for Hydro One to perform maintenance at the site.
  - The CAO advised that she would contact ChargeQuest regarding recommendations for the chargers.
- Councillor Dowd inquired regarding tree retention within the Municipality surrounding the development of land.
  - It was noted that staff would investigate the proposed idea.
- Council received several correspondence items as information.
- Council supported a resolution from Town of Halton Hills regarding Niagara Escarpment Enforcement.
- Council supported a resolution from the Town of Orangeville surrounding a Social and Economic Prosperity Review.
- Council approved four by-laws, A by-law to authorize an agreement with StartegyCorp Inc, A By-law to amend By-law 2024-10 (Parking By-law), A By-law to Appoint a Deputy Clerk, and a Confirmatory By-law.

• Following Closed Session, Mayor McIver advised that Council approved the minutes of the May 22, 2024, Closed Session meeting and that Council received planning advise surrounding Planning Report – Zoning Amendment Ziolkoski.

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, please view Council Meeting Minutes on our <u>municipal website</u>. For more information, please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at <u>clerk@northernbruce.ca</u>